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President’s Message

The Landscape Architecture

Foundation of Canada (LACF)
Founded in 1988, the LACF was founded
thanks to the initiative and financial support
of the CSLA College of Fellows. The
Foundation is a not-for-profit and charitable
organization and can therefore issue receipts
for tax purposes in Canada. A significant first
donation from the estate Frances Macleod
Blue allowed the organization to establish
itself financially and begin working on the
foundation’s pillars of supporting research,
education and communication in landscape
architecture in Canada. For the first time in
its history, the Foundation has assets of
approximately $S1Million.

Overview of 2019

To take advantage of the synergy of the
CSLA Congress, the Foundation holds its
Annual Membership Meeting and Annual
Board Meeting at the same time as the CSLA
Congress, held in Vancouver in 2019. At the
closing gala of the Congress, and thanks to
the collaboration of the CSLA, Peter Briggs,
former president of the CSLA, appealed to
the generosity of those present to support
the Foundation. The answer was, as always,
and even more than usual, a resounding
success.

Inspired by the moment and in pursuit of the
theme of the Congress (Reconciliation), Chris
Crosset launched a challenge, wishing to
establish a Scholarship for a First Nations
person in Canada. Not only was the goal
achieved but exceeded! This 15th scholarship
is in addition to the existing ones and will
thus allow us to deliver more programs in line
with our mission. This year was also the
beginning of the Daniele Routaboule FCSLA

Mot du president

La Fondation d'architecture de
paysage du canada (FAPC)

Fondée en 1988 la FAPC a vu le jour grace a
I'initiative et le support financier du College
des Fellows de 'AAPC. La Fondation est un
organisme a but non lucratif et de
bienfaisance, et peut donc dispensés des
recus pour fins d'imp6ts au Canada. Un
premier don significatif de |a succession
Frances Macleod Blue a permis a l'organisme
de s'établir financierement et de commencer
a travailler sur les piliers de la fondation qui
consistent a supporter la recherche,
I'éducation et la communication en
Architecture de Paysage au Canada. Pour la
premiere fois de son histoire la Fondation
affiche des actifs d’environ 1 Million S.

Survol des activités de 2019

Afin de profiter de la synergie du Congres de
I'’AAPC, la Fondation tient sa réunion
annuelle des membres et sa réunion du
conseil annuelle en méme temps que le
congres de I'’AAPC, qui en 2019 se tenait a
Vancouver. Lors du Gala de cl6ture du
Congres, et grace a la complicité de I'AAPC,
Peter Briggs, ancien président de I'AAPC, a
fait appel a |la générosité des personnes
présentes afin d’apporter leur appui a la
Fondation. La réponse fut comme toujours,
et méme plus que d'habitude, un succes
retentissant.

Sous I'inspiration du moment et en poursuite
du théme du congrés (Réconciliation), Chris
Grosset a lancé un défi, souhaitant établir
une Bourse d'étude d'étude pour un membre
des Premiéres Nations du Canada. Non
seulement I'objectif fut atteint mais dépasseé!
Cette 15iéme bourse s'ajoute a celles
existantes et permettra ainsi de livrer plus de



Travel Scholarship, awarded to a student in
Landscape Architecture at the University of
Montreal.

Last September, the Board met in Winnipeg
for a weekend of reflection and planning on
the future of the Foundation. Thanks to the
support of a facilitator, the two days were
devoted to reflecting on our achievements,
the structure and organization of the
foundation and more importantly to look
towards the future. Through well-prepared
waorkshops, members actively contributed,
participated and a new roadmap was set for
the next 5 years. One of the most important
conclusions was to enlist the help of a person
who could assume the permanent direction
of the foundation even if on a partial basis. In
a way victim of our successes, the
Foundation has made great progress in
recent years and in order to maintain, and
hope to exceed this progress, these
achieverments require us to now to establish
an operational base that is not entirely the
responsibility of the volunteers of the
members of the Board. This is how the LACF
and the CSLA entered into a service
agreement where Ms. Michelle Legault will
act as Executive Director of the Foundation. It
is clear that the 2 organizations are
independent, but it is also clear that we also
share many commonalities and that the
expertise that Michelle has brought to the
CSLA will also benefit the Foundation. We
are confident that this symbiosis will benefit
both organizations and potentially the people
they serve. The agreement will begin in
January 2020 and will be reviewed and
adjusted at the end of the first year.

Objectives for 2020

It is with a certain frenzy that we approach
the new year. There is no denying that the

programmes en ligne avec notre mission.
Cette année fut également le début de Ia
Bourse de Voyage Daniele Routaboule FCSLA,
octroyée a une étudiante en Architecture de
Paysage de I'Université de Montreéal.

En septembre dernier le Conseil s'est
rencontré a Winnipeg pour une fin de
semaine de réflexion et de planification sur
I'avenir de la Fondation. Grace au support
d’'un animateur, les deux journées furent
consacrées a réfléchir sur nos
accomplissements, a la structure et
I'organisation de la fondation et plus
important a regarder vers 'avenir. Par le
truchement d'ateliers bien préparés les
membres ont contribué et participé
activement; une nouvelle feuille de route
s'établie pour les prochaines 5 années. Une
des conclusions les plus importantes fut de
s'adjoindre I'aide d'une personne qui puisse
assumer la Direction Permanente de |a
Fondation méme si cela est sur une base
partielle. En quelgue sorte victime de nos
succes, la Fondation a fait de grands progres
dans les dernieres années et afin de
maintenir, et espérons dépasser, ces
réalisations il faut maintenant établir une
base opérationnelle qui ne reléve pas
entierement du bénévolat des membres du
CA. C'est ainsi que la FAPC et I'AAPC ont
contracté une entente de services ot Ms
Michelle Legault agira en tant que Directrice
Exécutive de la Fondation. Il est clair que les 2
organismes sont indépendants, mais il est
également clair que nous partageons aussi de
nombreux points communs et que |'expertise
gue Michelle a su apporter a I'AAPC saura
également profiter a la Fondation. Nous
sommes persuadés que cette symbiose sera
bénéfique pour les deux organismes et
éventuellement pour les personnes qgu'elles
desservent. L'entente débutera en janvier



Foundation exists and can do what it does
thanks to the financial support of its
members and donors. The large community
of landscape architects has responded very
positively to repeated calls. We hope to
continue to benefit from this generosity. As
Peter Briggs said at the Vancouver Gala, “It's
not the amount that matters... we're trying
to create a culture of giving...” and this
culture really exists. But we also recognize
that we need to diversify revenue sources,
increase the contributions of our industry
partners, and encourage more landscape
architecture and planning offices in Canada
to contribute to the advancement of our
objectives. Our Fundraising Committee is very
active, the task is huge but we approach it
with enthusiasm and confidence. | can't
ignore the exceptional contribution of our
Platinum Maglin Site Furniture Sponsor,
thank you for your continued support, and
there are many more, from small to large
donors. We encourage you to visit our
website at www.lacf.ca, where you will find
the list of our donors, our sponsors and the
recipients of the 2019 grants and
scholarships.

Even More So...

For the coming year, we have increased the
total amount allocated to the Fellowships to
$40,000. This will allow us to support more
research and publication projects than in the
past.

COVID-19 Update

Finally, in view of the extraordinary
circumstances of the beginning of 2020, the
inauguration of our Frederick Gage Todd
National Scholarship, for an amount of
10,000, will be deferred. This scholarship will
provide significant monetary support to a

2020, et sera revue et ajustée a la fin de la
premiére annee.

Les Grandes orientations pour 2020

C'est avec une certaine frénésie que nous
abordons Ia nouvelle année. Il ne faut pas se
le cacher, la Fondation existe, et peut
accomplir ce qu'elle fait, grace au support
financier de ses membres et donateurs. La
grande communauté des Architectes
Paysagistes a su répondre de maniere tres
positive aux appels répétés. Nous espérons
pouvoir continuer de profiter de cette
générosité. Comme le disait si bien Peter
Briggs lors du Gala de Vancouver, « ce n'est
pas le montant qui compte... nous essayons
de créer une culture du don... » et cette
culture existe vraiment. Mais nous sommes
aussi conscients que nous devons diversifier
les sources de revenus, d'augmenter les
contributions de nos partenaires de
I'Industrie et d'encourager plus de bureaux en
Architecture de Paysage et Aménagement au
Canada de contribuer a I'avancement de nos
objectifs. Notre comité des Levées de Fonds
est trés actif, la tache est gigantesque mais
nous I'abordons avec enthousiasme et
confiance. Je ne peux pas passer sous silence
la contribution exceptionnelle de notre
Commanditaire Platinum Maglin Site
Furniture, merci pour votre appui
indéfectible, et il y en bien d'autres, des
petits et des grands donateurs. Nous vous
encourageons a visiter notre site Web,
www.lacf.ca, oll vous y trouverez non
seulement nos donateurs et nos
commanditaires, mais tous les récipiendaires
des Bourses d'études et de recherche pour
2018.



student in landscape architecture in Canada.
We invite you to visit our website for full
details and assist us in promoting them for
the well-being of eligible candidates. In 2020,
we will need your support even more than
ever to meet our goals.

On behalf of myself, all the members of the
Board, and the beneficiaries of our programs,
we sincerely thank you and hope to be able to
count on your generosity once again.

Vincent Asselin, C.Q., AAPQ, FCSLA
President of the LACF

Encore plus...

Pour I'année qui vient, nous avons augmenté
le montant total alloué aux Bourses de
Recherche a 40,0005S. Ainsi, nous pourrons
supporter plus de projets de recherche et de
publication gue par le passé.

Mise a jour COVID-19

Finalement, vu les circonstances
extraordinaires de ce début de 2020,
I'inauguration de notre Bourse Nationale
Frederick Gage Todd, pour un montant de
10,0008, sera reportée, cette bourse
apportera un appui monétaire significatif a
un ou une étudiante en Architecture de
Paysage au Canada. Nous vous invitons a
consulter notre site web pour tous les détails
et nous assister a en faire la promotion pour
le bien-étre des candidats admissibles. En
2020, nous aurons besoin encore plus que
jamais de votre appui afin de rencontrer nos
abjectifs.

En mon nom personnel, celui de tous les
membres du CA, et des bénéficiaires de nos
programmes, Nous vous remercions bien
sincérement et espérons pouvoir encore une
fois compter sur votre générosité.

Respectueusement soumis,

Vincent Asselin, C.Q., AAPQ, AAAPC
Président, FAPC



Grants Committee Report

In January 2019, Annual Grant proposals were adjudicated and awarded by a national jury
composed of individuals from public, academic and private practice professionals representing
the Atlantic, Québec, Ontario, the Prairies, British Columbia and Canada’s north. The Jury was
composed of Hope Parnham, Vincent Asselin, John Zvonar, Natasa Juck, Randall Sharp, and
Karen LeGresley Hamre. Ed Versteeg guided the evaluation process.

Professional Grants

Landmarks in Landscape Architecture
Or. Alan Tate, University of Manitoba
Recipient of the Donald Graham Bursary Grant 55,000

Support for the preparation of a book with the working title Landmarks in Landscape
Architecture. The publisher is Routledge / Taylor + Francis with submission to the publisher by
November 2020 and release in mid-2021. Dr. Tate has been working on his book during his 2019
sabbatical year.

This project was awarded a special grant in fall of 2019 of an additional $10,000.

The book is in progress: Portfaolio Archives #152

Studio problématiques: Thinking Critically about Canadian Landscapes
Heather Braiden, Marcella Eaton, Susan Herrington, Karen Landman, Alissa North, Enrica
Dall’Ara, Nicole Valois / Grant 54,500

This group of researchers from across Canada is working to address barriers and collaborate on
research projects. In 2017 the group created the Land|Terre Design Research Network (LTD
Research Network), formally introduced at a colloguium in Winnipeg in 2018 supported by LACF.
The ultimate goal is to build on the basis of LTD Research Network and foster discussions of
landscape architecture research, education, and practice in Canada.

This project has been provided an extension to Dec 2020: Portfolio Archives #157

Undone - The Return to Earth
Emifia Hurd and Julia Srmachylo Grant 56,500

Undone - The Return to Earthis envisioned as a book and web resource. Is there an alternative
future end state to consider as part of the design process? Should landscape architects

conceive, craft and construct using a new paradigm?

This project has been provided an extension to Dec 2020: Portfolio Archives #7150



Dispossession by Design: Recovering The Role of Landscape Architects in the

Early Colonial History of National Parks in Canada
Tiffany Kaewen Dang, PhD Candidate, University of Cambridge, UK
Recipient of the Gunter Schoch Bursary Grant: 56,000

National Parks hold iconic significance in the Canadian imagination as the proverbial ‘natural
jewels’ of the nation. However, behind these important landscapes lies a dark history of
colonization, beginning with the establishment of Banff National Park in 1885 and the
subsequent displacement of the Stoney Nakoda First Nation. For over a century, the Canadian
national parks system has been utilized as an instrument for colonizing the so-called ‘frontier,’
promoting through tourism and conservation, an imaginary vision of untamed wilderness;
thereby implementing a policy of Indigenous erasure and cultural domination.

This project is complete and can be viewed at Portfolio Archives #149

The Reparative Logics of World War Il Confinement Camp Preservation: British

Columbia, Alaska and Hawai‘i in Context
Desiree Valadares, PhD Candidate, UC Berkeley Grant 55,000

April 2017, the British Columbia Register of Historic Places recognized more than 56 sites,
buildings, and landscapes as part of the Provincial Recognition Program'’s Japanese-Canadian
Historic Places Project to promote the study, management, preservation, and interpretation of
these sites and their associated culture aspects. Included in the recognition are World War I
internment camps, self-supporting sites, and road camps, in addition to fishing, mining, and
logging communities that confined Japanese-Canadians from 1942-1949. The PhD dissertation
aims to uncover the role of landscape/ruins/ material traces in the larger project of government
recognition and redress for historical injustices.

Project is complete and can be viewed at Portfolio Archives #148
Student Grants

Literature Review of Available Research on Therapeutic

Gardens and Designing for Autism Spectrum Disorders (ASD)
Emily Thorpe (student intern) with Virginia Burt, FCSLA, FASLA of Virginia Burt Designs
Landscape Architecture Grant 52,000

The intent of this research is to expand concepts of universal design by accommodating the
needs of neurological-diverse populations, including those with Autism Spectrum Disorders
(ASD), in landscape and therapeutic garden design. This literature review of therapeutic
gardens, this research cites the awareness and benefits of the natural environment. The
research highlights design principles and recommendations for designing for human diversity.



The results of the research and the awards the implemented project has received can be viewed
at Portfolio Archives #147.

Developing a manual and framework for iterative place-making in Canada’s
North

Thevishka Kanishkan, MLA Candidate, University of Toronto Grant 52,000
Recipient of the Northern Research Fund Grant

Canada's northern communities are changing fast. Climate change will lead to numerous social,
econaomic, and infrastructure changes, including melting permafrost; possibility for food
production; increased populations, shared wealth, and tourism; and a shifting sense of place,
traditions, and connection to the land for Indigenous people. In addition, expanded natural
resource exploration, tourism, and a history of “building wherever possible” has led to seasonal
and temporary population booms, exacerbating social barriers, and undemocratic decisions in
these communities.

This project is complete and results can be viewed at Portfolio Archives #146

Memory, Place & Change on the Tantramar Marshes
Aiden Fudge, MLA Candidate, University of Guelph Grant 51500

The Tantramar Marshes, located at the heart of the maritime provinces of Canada, is a
landscape layered in cultural and natural significance. As one of the largest contiguous salt
marsh ecosystems on the east coast of North America, it possesses a stunning diversity of
ecological services. A rich cultural history parallels its ecological value, a past that tells the story
of Canadian history, writ large across its fields, rivers, dykes, through architectural and
landscape artifacts.

This project is complete, results can be viewed at Portfolio Archives #145

Urban Abundance: Alternative Future Landscape Scenarios to Increase Urban

Food Security and Optimize Ecological Integrity in Ottawa, Canada
Kira Burger, MLA Candidate, University of Guelph — Grant 52,000

Urban agriculture, defined as the cultivation, processing and distribution of crop and livestock
goods within cities and towns, is widely regarded as an important strategy to enhance urban
food security. Urban agriculture is associated with both positive and negative environmental
impacts. The research indicates that landscape ecology and the spatial pattern of land uses,
agriculture included, has critical ecological implications.

This project is complete results can be viewed at Portfolio Archives #144



Past Grant Accomplishments

Two of the projects funded by the Annual Grants program would have been presented at the
June 2020 Congress in Calgary. Unfortunately, due to the cancellation of the conference, neither
project is being highlighted in the manner anticipated:

The Canadian Landscape Portfolio Initiative by Jean Laundry was to have a Speaker's Panel
composed of 3 or 4 presentations for integration within an Ebook that was partially funded by
the LACF grants program. The e-book was originally scheduled to be produced by the end of
2020; now it will be produced during the winter of 2021. There will be some kind of 2020 event
for the AALA-CSLA. The Panel and the Ebook project will be part of the June 2020 CSLA AGM.

The Literature Review by Emily Thorpe was the foundation for the design by Virginia Burt
Designs of Morgan'’s Garden. Morgan's Garden won an Ohio Chapter ASLA award in research
and communication. Virginia Burt and Emily Thorpe research for this garden for Adults with
Autism and it is likely the first of its kind for such a day program. Virginia was to present this
work during the June 2020 CSLA Congress.

Administration:

In April 2018, a revised terms of reference for the Grants Committee was adopted by the LACF
Board. Palicies for the Gunter Schoch Bursary, Donald Graham Bursary and Northern Research
Fund were updated and approved by the Board. The Grants Committee has been working on
updating the palicy for the Special Project Grants.

Grants Process:

The 2019 grants were awarded in early January. The progress made by the grant recipients is
monitored during the year. Grants from prior years are brought to completion. At this pointin
time there are two outstanding grants from 2019 to be completed by December 2020.

The Grants Committee also reviews and updates the grants application. The LA schools, CSLA
and past recipients are notified of the grants due date and submission requirements in early
fall. The Grants Committee confirms jury membership and notifies the Board. Grant
applications are received in November and distributed to the jury with
comments/recommendations requested for mid-December. The consensus of the jury and
funding recommendations are finalized for early January.

Grants Committee:
Ed Veersteg, Karen LeGresley Hamre, Marilyn Gould and Faye Langmaid (Chair)

Faye Langmaid, OALA, FCSLA
Grants Committee Chair
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Communications Committee Report

The following report, for information and record, relates LACF Communication Committee (CC)
activities in 2019. It was a busy year.

The LACF website content and design was refreshed during the early months of 2019 in
collaboration with Luna Design and under the supervision of CC chair Wendy Graham with
assistance from many members of the board. The site conserves a Drupal software platform.
Updated content and graphic layout better reflect the LACF mission to support research,
communication and scholarship and now features our people, scholars, sponsors and supporters
more prominently. The new site was launched in May coinciding with the CSLA Congress and
was well received. French translations for the entire site were completed online in December.
The site is now bilingual, easier to navigate, features a more engaging landing page and
continues to integrate our monthly bulletin via the Newsroom.

This year the communication committee welcomed four new members including Jill Robertson,
Bob Somers, Christine Abe and Ed Versteeg. The committee developed and tabled a CC TOR
document, discussed and began implementing a social media action plan (Instagram and Linked
in), outlined a preliminary Liaison strategy to broaden outreach, collaborated with the
Fundraising Committee on the 2020 Call for Sponsors, contributed content for LACF bulletins
and press releases, produced an annual calendar of activities, maintained and updated website
and set up a Board Only portal in collaboration with Governance Committee. Thank you to all
committee members and collaborators for enthusiastic input, ideas and actions.

The 3 day Winnipeg Strategic Planning session (Sept 2019) provoked 2 significant outcomes for
the CC:

1. The Board agreed in principle that the operational dimension of communications would be
delegated to an executive director (or equivalent) to improve the human resource capacity of
the board and LACF to sustain its mandate and enhance its impact.

2. Strategic session discussions revealed that LACF would benefit from a review of LACF's
communication message (vision, mission and values) to better reflect the work we do today and
why we do it. The Committee worked on this challenging task in collaboration with Judy Lord
(past LP editor and writer) and a preliminary document was tabled at the 2019 December board
meeting for comment. A revised version is to be tabled in June 2020 at the AGM for further
review.

In closing, it has been an honor to act as the Communication Committee Chair since 2014. | am
proud of where we are today and hopeful about where we are going tomorrow. Thank you all
for your assistance and collaboration over the years.

Wendy Graham, AAPQ, FCSLA
LACF Communications Committee Chair

n



Communication Committee Members 2019
e Jill Robertson,
e Bob Somers,
e (hristine Abe,
e Ed Versteeg

Communication Committee Collaborators
Karen Avens

Faye Langmaid

Cecelia Paine

Judy Bennett

Peter Kreuk
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Nominating Committee Report

The 2020 Nominating Committee was composed of Bob Somers (Chair) and Cecelia Paine, LACF
Board Members.

Three current Board members have agreed to stand for re-election for another three -year term:
2020-2023.

e Bob Somers, MALA, FCSLA
e Wendy Graham, AAPQ, FCSLA
e Eha Naylor, OALA, FCSLA

Motion: That Bob Somers, Eha Naylor and Wendy Graham, current LACF Board members, be re-
elected for a three-year term, starting in 2020.

Action: That the President thank Arnis Budrevics for his service on the Board.
The Chair of the committee surveyed board members for suggestions on potential nominees. In
consultation with EXCO, it was determined the board currently has good regional

representation.

Bob Somers, MALA, FCSLA,
Chair, LACF Nominating Committee
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2019 LACF Scholarship Committee Report

LACF awarded 14 scholarships worth $17,000 in 2019. New scholarships given for the first time
this year include the Canadian Landscape Charter Scholarship, initiated by Professor Mary-Ellen
Tyler at the University of Calgary and the Alain Lamontagne Scholarship, endowed by the office
of Durante Kreuk at the University of Guelph (BLA). Also introduced in 2019 was the Bourse
d'etudes Danielle Routaboule du voyage, an award endowed by University of Montreal
professor, Danielle Routaboule, to support student research and travel. Other scholarships
include the Robillard Scholarship at the University of British Columbia and those formerly
known as the Andre Schwabenbauer Awards, which have been re-named to reflect regional and
corporate donations that resulted in permanent endowment of these scholarships. Scholarships
at the University of Montreal and Northern Alberta Institute of Technology remain named in
honour of Andre Schwabenbauer, in recognition of his personal connection to these two
programs. In addition to scholarships initiated by LACF, the SALA Academic Award and
APALA's Peter Klynstra Memorial Scholarship, are administered through their respective
component associations with fund management by LACF.

Recipients of LACF scholarships and awards in 2019 include: Kendra Cheeseman, Selena DeWolf,
Amelie Fortin, Tan Au Ca Nyugen, Michael Wideman, Grace Christie, Beth Bray, Nicole Reenders,
Mengyi Zhang, Christina Peace, Kathryn McCudden, Thu Ngo, Mason Lam, and Karen Tomkins.
Significant attention was given this past year to establishing the Frederick Gage Todd National
Scholarship, which is anticipated to be awarded for the first time in 2021. Unlike other LACF
scholarships, a jury of professionals will review and evaluate student submissions and
recommend a winner. Professors Cynthia Girling, Nicole Valois and Robert Corry provided
guidance in the development of this scholarship, intended to serve as the Foundation’s premier
student award. A second national award, the National Indigenous Scholarship, is being co-
sponsaored by Indspire. This award will be directed to indigenous students attending accredited
programs in Canada. The CSLA’s Reconciliation Advisory Committee was led the development
of this scholarship.

Members of the Scholarship Committee include Jill Robertson, Ed Versteeg and Cecelia Paine
(Chair). The committee wishes to thank Judy Bennett from Durante Kreuk, who was

instrumental in administering the 2019 LACF scholarship program.

Cecelia Paine, OALA, FCSLA
Chair, LACF S5cholarship Committee

14



FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE REPORT JUNE 2020

MARCH TO JUNE

Industry

Many if not most industry sponsars are sitting a bit on the sidelines at the moment.
They are trying to catch up on a backlog of orders delayed by the pandemic lockdown
and looking at a great deal of uncertainty moving forward.

Fortunately, several of our major sponsors including Maglin and Landscape Forms made
their contributions in December.

A donation plea has been sent out to all previous sponsors and to the list we have
developed.

Industry sponsorships to date are $36K. (Maglin $25K, Landscape Forms $10K, Aco $1K)
An industry ASK will be sent out in the coming days.

The emailed ASK will be followed up with personal phone calls.

Landscape Architectural Firms

We are developing a strategy to target Canadian Landscape Architectural firms
specifically.

Local / Regional champions will make direct contact with form principals.

An email to most Canadian landscape architectural firms will be sent out in the coming
weeks.

The emailed ASK will be followed up with personal phone calls made by regional
champions

CSLA Fellows

We are working with the Executive of The COF to develop the best way to encourage
them to contribute more generously this year.

Landscape Architects

Given the fundraising challenges due to the cancellation of the 2020 Congress in Calgary,
we are sending out a targeted pleas to Landscape Architects who typically attend the
congress, those who have traditionally donated at the Congress - primarily at the Gala
auction, and to the general CSLA membership to make up the projected shortfall.

Personal contact by regional champions will follow up on the email plea.

Gerry Eckford
LACF Fundraising Committee Chair
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LACF|FAPC Donation Summary - December 31, 2019 - Revised February 3, 2020

2018 Net Donations to Dec e e s
Donations 31,2019 g et Donations

Total Donations S
CSLA Congress - Reverse Auction S
College of Fellows ASK $
Industry 5
CSLA Component Organizations 5
Beguests & In Memorium S
Governor General Dinner 3
Other Donations S

217,090.00
77,320.00
1,600.00
22,400.00
16,750.00
10,500.00

88,530.00

LACF|FAPC Financial Summary - December 31, 2019

Valueat

Totals 5
National Bank 5
National Banl - Pending Deposits 5
Vancity s
Vancity - Pending Deposits 5
Vancity - Qutstanding Cheques S
Canada Helps - To be disbursed S
$

Paypal - To be disbursed

Fund Transfers to National Bank “

Totals & Averages
Fund transfer 1st quarter

5
s
Fund transfer 2nd quarter 3
Fund transfer 3rd quarter S

$

Fund transfer 4th quarter

873,740.00
784,880.00
4,440.00
84,910.00
5,180.00
(9,950.00)
4,050.00
230.00

120,000.00

70,000.00
50,000.00

$
$
s
|s
$
$
$
$

$
$
$
S
]
$
$
$

231,850.00
68,580.00
4,500.00
80,410.00
4,500.00

73,460.00

$
]
$
5
5
s
s
s

1,610.00
680.00
130.00

80.00

730.00

237,790.00 $ 1,107,520.00

209,800.00
(4,440.00)
(26,280.00)
45,830.00
11,950.00
1,160.00
(230.00)

8.3%
7.2%
7.8%
6.7%
1.4%

$
$
$
[§
$
$

§

994,690.00

58,630.00

51,000.00

2,000.00 |

5,210.00

$
]
S
S
5
S
$
S

13,140.00
(9,420.00) |

(12,250.00)

$
S
$
57,930.00 | $  80,330.00
$
(10,500.00) | §

S

5

(15,790.00)

230,230.00
67,900.00
3,170.00 4,770.00

4,500.00

72,730.00

LACF|FAPC Expense Summary -
December 31, 2019

Totals $ 80,030.00
Administration Costs S 15,460.00
Grants S 36,500.00
.Schnlarships S 18,000.00
Bursaries ‘ S 4,000.00
Student Support S -

Translations S 6,070.00

_

Total Disbursed 4.99%
CRA 3.5% Requirement S 29,850.00
LACF Disbursements S 58,500.00

* Canada Helps and PayPal processing fees.

** Amounts rounded to the nearest 510 value.
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LACF|FAPC Fund Allocation (Net) - December 31, 2019 - Revised February 3, 2020

Donations - = = Dec 312019 :

230,230.00 83,590.00 $ 1,107,520.00

Totals $ 216,320.00 S 873,740.00 $ $ 80,030.00 &

Vancity Credit Union (Operating Fund) $ 10,00000 'S 84,420.00 & s $ 2153000 | § % S5 62,880.00
National Bank (Unreserved Funds) S 22,740.00 ' $ 251,790.00 S 116,240.00 | 5 36,500.00 § 27,580.00 5 359,110.00
National Bank Reserved Funds - Scholarships $ 166,780.00 $ 434,290.00 $ 111,000.00 S 18,000.00 $ 45970.00 $ 573,260.00
LACF Frederick Cage Todd National Scholarship S 390.00 S 390.00 $S 1,210.00 % - S 130.00 § 1,730.00
Indigenous Fund S - S - S 38,220.00 | $ = S 1,670.00 ' $  39,900.00
Peter Klynstra Memorial Scholarship S 480.00 $§ 29,420.00 § - 5 1,000.00 § 2,820.00 §  31,240.00
Atlantic Landscape | Dalhousie Scholarship S 5,040.00 | $ 5,440.00 $ 5180.00 @ S 1,000.00 @ § 720.00 ' $ 10,350.00
Bourse d'étude du 50e anniversaire de 'AAPQ S 2,500.00 S§  31,670.00 S 250.00 5 1,000.00 § 3,040.00 ' §  33,970.00
Daniele Routaboule Scholarship S 35740.00 S 35,140.00 $ 19,250.00 | § 2,000.00 § 3,440.00 S 55,830.00
University of Toronto MLA S 22,670.00  $ 26,440.00  §$ 12,330.00 S 1,000.00 3§ 3,240.00  $ 41,010.00
University of Guelph MLA $ 13,880.00 'S 18,850.00 $  11,980.00 | $ 100000 2,500.00 ' $  32,330.00
University of Guelph BLA S 21,230.00 | S 27,22000 S 7,430.00 | $ 1,000.00  § 2,980.00  $ 36,640.00
Alain Lamontagne Schalarship in Landscape Arch $ 35000.00 $ 3500000 S 1,000.00 @ $ 1000.00  $ 3,360.00 S 38,360.00
Andre Schwabenbauer University of Manitoba MLA | & 11,400.00 § 42,630.00 & 3,770.00 | S 1,000.00 S 4180.00 ' §  49,520.00
SALA Academic Award $ 1,980.00 S 50,150.00 § 540,00 ' 5 450000 3§ 4,830.00 | $  51,010.00
University of Calgary | MLA $  6260.00 $ 1447000 $  3,580.00 |5 1000.00 | §  1560.00 §  18,610.00
Canadian Landscape Charter | U of Calgary S - S - S 3,300.00 S 2 S - S 3,300.00
Andre Schwabenbauer | NAIT 4 - $ 3500000 & 30.00 | $ 5 5 3,360.00 | $  38,390.00
UBC Scholarship in Landscape Architecture $ 6,320.00 ' $ 50,690.00 S 1,980.00 | § 1500.00 4,990.00 | $  56,170.00
BCSLA Robillard Scholarship in Landscape Arch S 3,500.00 | S 31,780.00 S 1,000.00 | $ 1,000.00 § 3140.00 S$  34,910.00
National Bank Reserved Funds - Bursaries $ 16800.00 $ 103,230.00 $ 3,000.00 $ 400000 § 10,040.00 $ 112,270.00
Giinter A. Schoch Bursary S - $ 5460000 § - S 1,000.00 ¢ 5,230.00 | $ 58,830.00
Northern Research Bursary S 220,00 | $ 18,940.00 & - $ 200000 3% 1,820.00 § 18,750.00
Donald Graham Bursary S 14,680.00  $ 29,700.00 $ 3,000.00 @ $ 1,000.00 s 2,990.00 $ 34,690.00

Donations are deposited to Vancity Operating Fund, with amounts exceeding expenses and disbursements moved to National Bank Investment Account.
The National Bank Investment Account is one account for all of our Reserved and Unreserved Funds with accounting of individual funds as follows:

Year End Value + Donations - Disbursement + ROI (donations calculated by number of days in fund) = Estimated Current Value

* All amounts have been rounded to the nearest $10 value.
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